## Metro Basketball Association Annual General Meeting July 14, 2020

## **President's Report**

It has been my pleasure serving my second season as President. I am willing to stay on as President pending this evening's nominations and voting process.

The Board of Directors is a group dedicated to making basketball a rewarding experience for the youth in our communities. Thank you to all Board members for their work and commitment during this past season. Thank you to outgoing Board members for their contributions.

Thank you to League Manager, Chris Lerette, whose continued hard work and dedication ensures that Metro Basketball runs smoothly. Chris manages many issues throughout the year, from scheduling concerns, complaints, discipline and everything in between. Metro Basketball would not be a success without his contributions.

The Board of Directors oversaw an operation that included 372 teams this past season, the largest number of teams we have ever had. The Board listens to all input from teams, clubs and community members as we strive to improve our product each season. The Board has recommended a few minor rule and/or bylaw changes this season.

I encourage everyone hear to step forward as a Board member. We are hopeful of diverse perspectives from throughout our Metro Basketball community.

Thank you,

**Stewart Malloy** 

President - Metro Basketball Association